LC Paper No. CB(2)1446/17-18(04)

政制及內地事務局 政府總部

香港添馬添美道2號 政府總部東翼

OUR REF.:

CMAB/CR 1/34/92

YOUR REF.: TEL NO.: CB2/PL/CA 2810 2166

FAXLINE:

2840 0657



CONSTITUTIONAL AND MAINLAND AFFAIRS BUREAU GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT

EAST WING
CENTRAL GOVERNMENT OFFICES
2 TIM MEI AVENUE, TAMAR
HONG KONG

18 May 2018

Clerk to the Panel on Constitutional Affairs (Attn: Ms Joanne MAK)
The Legislative Council Complex
1 Legislative Council Road
Central, Hong Kong

Dear Ms Mak,

Panel on Constitutional Affairs

Letter from Hon HUI Chi-fung

Thank you for your letter dated 11 May 2018 attaching therewith a letter from Hon HUI Chi-fung requesting the section on the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region (HKSAR) be made available for public comment before it is submitted to the Central People's Government (CPG) for inclusion in the national report to the United Nations (UN) Human Rights Council under the Universal Periodic Review (UPR) mechanism.

It has been the established practice of the HKSAR Government to provide an outline of the HKSAR report to be submitted under various international human rights treaties (including the UPR mechanism) for public consultation prior to the preparation of the relevant report. For the current round of public consultation from 3 April 2018 to 7 May 2018, the outline for of the third report of the HKSAR for the UPR has been widely issued to stakeholders, including the Legislative Council (LegCo), interested NGOs and members of the Human Rights Forum, Committee on the Promotion of Racial Harmony, Ethnic Minorities Forum and Children's Rights Forum, and was made available on the HKSAR Government website and at the Home Affairs Enquiry Centres of District Offices. The outline was also discussed at the CA Panel on 30 April 2018 at which representatives of interested NGOs had presented their views. In this connection, the HKSAR Government would take into account the views expressed by Members and the deputations,

together with other views received during the consultation exercise in drafting the HKSAR section of the report.

Given that an extensive public consultation has already been conducted, the HKSAR Government has no plan to launch another round of public consultation prior to the submission of the HKSAR section to the CPG for inclusion in the national report. The Report of the HKSAR will be published after the United Nations Human Rights Council has received it. The Report will be made available to stakeholders, including the LegCo, members of the forums mentioned in the paragraph above and interested NGOs, and will also be accessible to the public at the Home Affairs Enquiry Centres of District Offices, public libraries and the HKSAR Government website.

Yours sincerely,

(Miss Cathy LI)

for Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs